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Become a VIP and get your voice heard! 

Make a difference to Bristol and the services 

that matter to you by becoming part of the 

new Voice and Influence Partnership.  VIP has 

been set up to support individuals, groups 

and communities, whose voices are not 

always heard to have their say in shaping 

Bristol’s future.  We are looking for Bristol 

residents who identify with one or more of 

the following:  Over 55, a member of a faith 

group, identify as disabled, from a minority 

ethnic group, identify as LGBTQ or other. 

To become a BOPF & VIP member 
please complete the form on the back page. 

Judith Brown, BOPF Chair with the Mayor of 
Bristol, Marvin Rees, at the launch of the  

Bristol Equality Charter on 12 Nov 2018.  BOPF 
became a signatory of the Charter. See page 6 

FREE Citizen Journalists WORKSHOPS 

Can you write? Can you listen and put a 

story together? Do you have strong views 

about health, food, music, fashion and life? 

Bristol Older People’s Forum is looking for 

enthusiastic people to take part in our new 

training workshops and became voluntary 

Citizen Journalists to write for our website 

and printed newsletter! 

Workshop location: 5th floor, c/o Age UK 

Bristol, Canningford House, 38 Victoria 

Street, Bristol BS1 6BY 

2 sets of workshops, 10am - 1:00 pm 

11 & 18 Apr 2019 or 25 Apr & 2 May 2019 

If you are interested please tell us why you 

would like to join the workshop by 

emailing: bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk 

or by writing to the address above. See pg 7 

FUNDED by Bristol 

Community Health 

Friends Ageing 
Better (FAB) 

If you become a member of the Bristol Older 
People’s Forum you can join the  

Free FAB discount scheme 
See page 17 for further details 

To sign up please complete the  
BOPF membership form on the back page 

BOPF Recruiting Trustees & Treasurer 
BOPF are looking for active Trustees who 

feel passionately as we do about promoting 
the interests and rights of older people in 

the city.  FFI see page 7 

mailto:bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk
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Our aim is that every older person in the city is an equal, valued, participating member of the 
community who can influence the decisions which affect their lives 

All older people living in Bristol should: 
• be happy with their quality of life 
• have the goods and services they require 
• be treated equally 
• be listened to by decision makers 
• not feel isolated  
• have the opportunity to participate in the community  

Bristol’s Manifesto for Older People sets out the priorities in achieving our aim through 
influencing key providers and decision makers in the city. It outlines how Bristol must recognise 
diversity and address inequality to become a great place to grow old for everyone. It details 
outcomes and delivery partners/organisations under: 

Safety - safeguarding, crime 

Transport - public transport and other 

Physical Health - including physical disabilities and impairments 

Mental health - including loneliness, isolation and dementia 

Communications - inclusive, effective, accessible (including digital exclusion) 

Care - including statutory care provision, carers support  

Housing and homes - including care homes, independent living 

Participation - work, volunteering, leisure and activities 

Leadership and awareness (visibility) 

Newsletter Editorial Team 

Judith Brown (Chair) 

Yolanda Pot (Finance & Admin Manager) 

Contributors:  Tony Wilson (Trustee)  

Gillian Seward (Trustee) 

CONTENTS 
A View From Our Rocking Chair ............ 3 

Fit for the Future: Transforming the 

Bristol Older PeopleΩs Forum ................. 3 

Voice & Influence Partnership (VIP) ...... 4 

BOPF Open Forum  Meetings ................ 5 

Bristol Equality Charter ......................... 6 

BOPF Trustee/Treasurer Recruitment   .. 7 
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Mental & Physical Health .................... 14 
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Our friend Albert Stewart ................... 18 
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All views expressed are that of the contributors 

and not of BOPF.  All event details correct at time 

of going to press 

If you would like to help out at our Open 

Forum meetings with refreshments or the 

sign-in-registers please contact Yolanda, 

bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk 

Bristol Older People’s Forum CIO, c/o Age UK Bristol, Canningford House, 38 Victoria Street 
Bristol, BS1 6BY, Registered Charity number: 1162616, Tel: 0117 927 9222 

email: bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk, www.bopf.org.uk 
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A View from our “Rocking Chair”!  
January 13th I was 80, and an occasion when I 
was literally speechless as Tony Wilson led me 
unsuspecting into a surprise party!  Thank you 
to all who were there, and made it such a 
lovely occasion, and a especial thank you to 
member Mrs Yvonne Edwards who made me 
the lovely cake you see in the picture! 
It was followed by a trip to Glasgow to take 
part in the BBCTV Quiz show άImpossibleέΣ 
more about that later, and a decision on my 
part to stand down as Chair of BOPF’s 
Trustees.  There are many , many changes 
coming down the road, and you need 
someone younger and more active to carry 
you through. (I shall still be around sticking 
the occasional oar in!)  
One of the exciting new developments is our 
partnership with Age UK Bristol to deliver the 
BAB (Bristol Ageing Better) programme, that 
we are calling άFriends Ageing BetterέΦ You 
can see the ‘sign up’ form on the back page, 
but basically it’s the chance to meet new 
people in a local cafe, have a good time 
chatting, and be able to claim discounts on 
things.  A wonderful  opportunity! 
Judith Brown, BOPF Chair 

News From our Chair 

BOPF Chair, Judith Brown, 80th Birthday Party. 
Cake maker, member Mrs Yvonne Campbell 

Fit for the Future: Transforming 
the Bristol Older PeopleΩs Forum 

Remember last year when I 
told you St. Monica's 
Transformation Fund have 
granted us £7500 to employ 
a Consultant to look at how 

BOPF could face the future in a sustainable 
way? Well, her report άFit for the Future: 
Transforming the Bristol Older PeopleΩs 
Forumέ is now in, and we will be meeting 
Angelina, their Transformation Fund 
Manager, to talk it through in March. It's 
been a very exciting time, and the Trustees 
have accepted her report, which talks about 
new challenges. Of course no-one likes 
change, humans are always more 
comfortable with what they know, but 
change presents exciting opportunities for 

our future - that's why we are looking for 
more Trustees to help shape our way 
forward.  
Some of the exciting things in the pipeline 
are, a brand new website where members 
can log in and share their knowledge and 
thoughts with the world, where any older 
person will find links to other organisations 
and what’s going on in the city, and where 
workers and researchers can find out what 
older people really do, and really think.  The 
possibilities are endless. And a new 
collaboration with local media, where we 
train citizen volunteers to write for this 
newsletter and for other news outlets, and 
work in partnership for a better Bristol. We 
are already working with AgeUK Bristol on 
the new FAB project, and look forward to 
doing more.  
So the words for today, are Partnership and 
Teamwork. In an economic climate where 
money for voluntary organisations is scarce 
and getting scarcer the only way for 
charities to survive is to work together. We 
are lucky in this city to have so many people 
all working in their way to make the city 
better for everyone. 
Judith Brown, BOPF Chair 
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VIP Update Report 

Our VIP project continues to develop as 

outlined by Ian Quaife, our Engagement 

Worker.   

We are now in the final three months of the 
first year and membership is progressing well, 
with over 200 new members.  The work is 
based around a clear offer for those who join 
the partnership.  As well as the regular 
consultation sessions with Bristol City Council, 
I’m available to work with local groups of older 
people to highlight their particular issues and 
concerns. I’m also able to help organisations 
with their funding applications and to support 
them in developing their project work.  On top 
of this, BOPF members automatically become 
members of VIP, as well as the new FAB 
discount scheme, outlined in this newsletter. 

BOPF are now signed up to the Bristol Equality 
Charter and again, as part of our BOPF/VIP 
contract with the Council, I recently chaired the 
Charter’s planning group and will continue to 
develop work around the Charter’s burgeoning 
network.  My focus around this will be to make 
sure that the voices of BOPF/VIP members and 
all older people across the city are being heard. 

In our last newsletter, I mentioned that I was 
working with some of our members from the 
East Park Estate. The group had raised a 
number of issues of concern, particularly 
around some illegal and unsightly fly tipping in 
the area. Working with the group I have been 
liaising with Council officers and the local 
councillors and we are now beginning (albeit 
slowly) to make some progress in cleaning up 
the area.  The next phase in March is to hold an 
Estate Walkabout Event, again to highlight, to 

the powers that be, some of the physical 
eyesores and other concerns in the 
neighbourhood. I will let you know next time 
how this progresses. 

A couple of weeks ago I was invited on to BCFM, 
a local radio station to talk about the work of 
VIP and BOPF.  It’s important to get our 
message out there and raise our profile as far 
and as wide as possible.  

Away from VIP I have been working with and 
advising the Friends Ageing Better (FAB) project 
to further develop their exciting Discount 
Scheme, which will be available to all BOPF 
members (see page 17). 

If any of you would like to talk in more detail 

about this project or how we can influence 
council policy and decisions more effectively 
through VIP,  please let me know and we can 
have a chat.  My contact details are:  

Ian Quaife, bopf@ageukbristol.org.uk 

Tel: 0117 927 9222  

Ian Quaife, BOPF Engagement Officer 

Voice & Influence Partnership (VIP) 

Our Engagement Worker, Ian Quaife, is also 

working with two community groups to 

expand their activities. 

Urban Soul: Enterprise Arts is hoping to 

deliver a sixteen week Creative writing for 

Therapeutic Feeling Workshop at the St 

Werburghs Community Centre aimed at 

people over the age of fifty five. It will be 

delivered by a qualified tutor with a 

background in the arts and informal learning.  

All abilities and skill levels are welcomed as 

the approach to the work is tailored to the 

individual’s capabilities and backed by a 

collective and supportive approach to the 

course.  

Bangladeshi Women Elders are hoping to run 

regular coffee morning.  

FFI contact Ian Quaife: 

bopf@ageukbristol.org.uk, tel: 0117 927 9222 
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Viewing of the BBC IDEAS video 
about the life of Roy Hackett at the 
BOPF Open Forum on 7 Feb 2019 

Roy says in the video άWe have a saying, 
youΩve got to be in it to change it, and that is 
my world, in it to change it. Try and try, never 
stop trying. Because trying is what I did in my 
life, in my whole life. I keep trying because 
everyone think I am a no-good. And I keep 
trying until I become a too-goodέΦ After the 
viewing Roy spoke about his continuous fight 
against racism and how he had worked all of 
his life. 

At the meeting the top three topics that 
members chose that mattered most to them 
were transport, air quality and health.  If you 
would also like to have your say please 
complete the form on pages 19 & 20. 

Yolanda Pot, Finance and Admin Manager 

BOPF OPEN FORUM MEETINGS 
in partnership with Voice & 
Influence Partnership (VIP) 

Open Forum Meetings allow you to make 
sure your views and opinions are part of 
the decisions taken in Bristol that affect 

you and your community.  They are for all 
older people in Bristol including people 

who are 55+, a member of a faith group, 
identify as disabled, identify as LGBT+ or 
are from a minority ethnic group.  The 
meetings include speakers from Bristol 

City Council Consultations. Below is a list 
of our meetings. 

All the meetings are held at the 

Broadmead Baptist Church on 

Thursdays, 10:30 to 12:30 hrs 

4 April 2019 
Protect Our NHS 

6 June 2019 
Speaker tbc 

AGM, 25 July 2019 
Mr Tim Bowles 

Mayor of the West of England 

BOPF Member Roy Hacket speaking at the 
BOPF Open Forum, 7 Feb 2019 

BOPF Open Forum Meetings 

Cllr Helen Holland and Judith Brown at the 
BOPF Open Forum, 7 Feb 2019 
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BOPF has become a signatory of 
the Bristol Equality Charter 

How the Charter has been Developed 

Bristol City Charter is a city-wide initiative 
which has been co-designed by private, public 
and voluntary sector organisations (including 
BOPF) in conjunction with Bristol City Council.  
Whilst there are already several charters and 
manifestos in existence the Bristol Equality 
Charter is unique because it addresses equality 
in an integrated way - it is cross-sector and 
Bristol focussed. The Charter invites signatories 
to work together towards continuous 
improvement using a ‘One City’ approach. 
The development of the Charter has led to the 
formation of a new Bristol Equality Network. 
This is a group of individuals responsible for 
equalities within their organisations. The 
network will meet regularly to support new 
organisations who sign up to the Charter, as 
well as to facilitate mutual accountability and 
share information and good practice. 
We are committed to making a real difference 
by: 
1. Making Bristol a welcoming city where 

everyone feels they belong 
2. Inspiring trust and confidence in all the city 

has to offer 
3. Recognising, valuing and celebrating 

diversity 

Judith Brown, BOPF Chair, standing by the Mayor of Bristol, Marvin Rees, at the Launch of the  
Bristol Equality Charter, 12 Nov 2018 

Lord Mayor Cleo Lake, leading a dance session at 
BOPF’s 25 Years Birthday Party 

Respect to Mayor Marvin Rees & 
Deputy Mayor Asher Craig 
Following recent reports of abuse and death 
threats, our full sympathy and support go to 
Bristol Mayor Marvin Rees and Deputy 
Mayor Asher Craig, and indeed any public 
figure who receives abuse and threat. It is 
not a question of politics but of decency and 
respect; all too lacking in this divided nation. 

It takes courage and conviction to stand for 
and hold high public office, but it takes none 
to abuse from the safety of anonymity. 

For any who read this... be kind, respect and 
encourage difference, make constructive 
arguments not hate and negativity, build do 
not destroy. Bristol is a great city, and has at 
last a council that plans ahead. I certainly 
don't agree with everything they do, and I let 
them know that, by argument, sometimes by 
demonstration, and most importantly at the 
ballot box.  

Tony Wilson, BOPF Trustee 

4. Building good relations and understanding 
between people 

5. Promoting inclusion, participation and equal 
access 

6. Challenging discrimination, harassment, 
bullying, hate crime and victimisation 
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Bristol Older Peoples Forum 
RECRUITING TREASURER 

We are a small charity with an annual 
income of less than £40,000.  As a charity 
we are managed by a small friendly group 
of Trustees who volunteer their time to 
support the organisation, and we are 
looking for someone to offer their 
financial skills and expertise as Treasurer, 
to support the Finance and Administration 
Manager.  

We also welcome people currently 
working who’s organisation approves 
voluntary work. 

If you are interested please email your CV 
by 22 April 2019 to Yolanda Pot 
bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk  
Tel: 0117 9279222 

BOPF TRUSTEE RECRUITMENT 
Can you help give a powerful 

voice to Older People in Bristol? 
Bristol Older People’s Forum (BOPF) works 
with partners to promote social inclusion 

in the city and improve the quality of life of 
older people.  There are around 100,000 

people in the city over 55 years old. 
We aim to influence key providers and 

decision makers, and we recently 
celebrated our 25th Anniversary. 

BOPF are looking for active Trustees who 
feel passionately as we do about 

promoting the interests and rights of older 
people in the city. 

If you are interested in becoming a 
BOPF Trustee, are a team player and 
believe you have the skills for this role, 

please send us your contact details with a 
letter about yourself and why you would 
be interested in becoming a Trustee.  If 
you would prefer to talk to one of our 

Trustees first to find out more you can call 
our Deputy Chair, Ian Bickerton, 

Tel: 07720 072076 
We’d love to hear from you 
Contact details: Yolanda Pot 

bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk 
Tel: 0117 927 9222 (www.bopf.org.uk) 

Citizen Journalists and Working with 
Bristol24/7 on Better Bristol 

Now BOPF has a small fund to train citizen 
journalists, it makes sense for us to seize the 
opportunity to work with one of the best and 
liveliest news teams around, i.e. Bristol24/7 (a 
community interest company). BOPF trustees, 
Judith Brown, Ian Bickerton and Tony Wilson 
are in talks with Hannah Cornford Bristol24/7, 
Community Manager, to see how both 
organisations might benefit from co-operation 
particularly in their Better Bristol initiative; a 

collaborative approach to creating positive 
impact in the city. It's very early days, and 
before we can commit, we need your views 
and input, and to fully discuss the ideas with 
trustees. During the life of this newsletter 
April to July 2019, we hope our newly trained 
journalists will be out and about gathering 
news and stories on our behalf and for 
Bristol24/7.  Whilst we are looking to work 
principally with Bristol24/7, we are also 
talking to community newspapers and 
journalists around the city. Please watch our 
website and announcements at Open Forums 
for progress on this. See front page. 

Tony Wilson, BOPF Trustee 

Recruitment 

Bristol24/7 team 

mailto:bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk
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Help test a new web tool to 
support independence  

Independent Living Bristol (https://

independentlivingbristol.lifecurve.uk) is 

being created to help people in Bristol live 

independently for longer. If you can help 

improve a new web-based tool, developed 

to primarily support people with physical 

and mobility issues – view the web tool 

online, then send an email with your 

feedback. Get in touch if you represent a 

community group which would benefit 

from a live demonstration.  

Care Direct Tel: 0117 922 2700 

Independent Living IT Support at Home for Older 
and Disabled People 
AbilityNet has a network of friendly disclosure 
checked ITCanHelp volunteers who can offer 
free computer support to older people and 
people with disabilities. 
You may have a problem with viruses, need 
some help installing broadband or be 
confused about updates or error 
messages. Our friendly, trustworthy 
volunteers have relevant IT skills and may 
be able to help with computer systems, 
laptops, tablets and even some smartphones.  

What can we help with? 
Our volunteers can help in all sorts of ways, 
including: 
• choosing equipment to meet your particular 

needs, with suggestions on computer, 
adaptations, software or broadband 

• helping install and set up new software, 
arranging settings and adjusting accessibility 
options 

• diagnosing problems, malfunctions, viruses 
or software updates 

• helping you get more form your computer, 
such as online shopping, video calls to 
friends, playing music or games... 

How to Request a Home Visit 
Call our Freephone Helpline on 0800 269 545 
(Freephone and Minicom) 
Or send an email to 
enquiries@abilitynet.org.uk 
We can't guarantee to find someone 
immediately, but will do all we can to respond 
rapidly. 
https://www.abilitynet.org.uk/at-home 

Bristol Sight Loss Council Launch Event 

Southville Centre, Beauley Road, Bristol, 

BS3 1QG, Thur 28 March, 11:00-14:00 hrs 

Are you interested in making improvements 

for blind and partially sighted people in 

specific aspects of local life, such as health, 

transport, education, employment, sport 

and technology? 

We are setting up a Sight Loss Council for 

Bristol to help improve the lives of blind 

and partially sighted people. Sight Loss 

Councils are made up of volunteers who 

themselves are blind and partially sighted. 

Members work to tackle local issues, 

working with local public, private and 

voluntary organisations to improve and 

support their services and make them more 

accessible for blind and partially sighted 

people. 

If you would like any further information or 

to book a place, please contact Lucas 

Weather by either phone: 07508 958937 or 

email: info@sightlosscouncils.org.uk  

Save the over 75's free T.V. Licence- it's 
not too late to sign! 
Over 78,000 people  have  now signed the 
NPC/AgeUK national petition to save the free 
TV licence for over 75's. You may have heard 
me on Radio Bristol talking about the same 
thing.  If you have not yet signed at 
www.ageuk.org.uk/tvpetition please could 
you do so? Thank you so much.  
Judith Brown, BOPF Chair 

https://bristol.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b5c7384182b4f025a96c10311&id=c01958a2af&e=555aaf1cfb
https://bristol.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b5c7384182b4f025a96c10311&id=7a37350ad2&e=555aaf1cfb
mailto:better.lives@bristol.gov.uk?subject=Web%20tool%20feedback
mailto:better.lives@bristol.gov.uk?subject=Live%20demonstration
mailto:enquiries@abilitynet.org.uk?subject=Re%3A%20ITCH%20assistance%20needed
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Transport 

Flourish Connected Autonomous 
Vehicle (CAV) Project 

My final session with 

the Flourish 

Connected 

Autonomous Vehicle 

CAV project was 

engaging and lengthy. 

Deep in the 

mysterious interior of 

UWE Robotics Lab, I 

ticked endless boxes 

on my state of 

anticipation and 

comprehension (repeated after the trials). They 

tucked me up in their simulation pod with an 

interactive command screen for several trips, with 

options, to visit friends, school, library etc. Sim-

travelling at up to 19 mph in a simscape of pre-

occupied walkers, cyclists, school children, skate 

boarders, herds of cows (no straying dogs?) with 

buses, trucks, rain, crossings and traffic lights, my 

heart rate and eye movements were monitored. 

The completely stationary pod (very small car 

minus steering wheel, foot controls and mirrors) 

faced a wrap around film screen where the 

simscape was played out. Although it was strange 

to seem to go through sharp bends at speed 

without my body being pulled sideways, I quickly 

settled into a feeling of safety... albeit with one or 

two (apparent) near misses. 

In a few years time, after many hiccups, I think 

most of us will take to CAVs as we do to telly 

sofa's and smart phones. We'll call one up or have 

it reserved, to carry us where we choose in the 

city, and gradually elsewhere. No clutter of 

pavement parking; fewer traffic lights; more play, 

cycle and walk space; minimal air pollution and 

fairer insurance. Bring it on - in my lifetime 

please. Expect project final report around May 

this year. Flourish contact; 

Iveta.Eimontaite@uwe.ac.uk or email 

tony77487@gmail.com about this article  

Tony Wilson, BOPF Trustee 

Letter from a BOPF Member 

6 Feb 2019 

Dear Judith 

I’ve just come by my first copy of the BOPF 

magazine (dated Spring 2018, so a bit out 

of date), but I feel I must write in to say 

many congratulations on such an excellent 

presentation, eminently readable, and an 

absolute mine of information for older 

readers, at such a time as this. 

Issue 55 appears on the front of this 

magazine, so I guess I’ve missed out on 

how it came into being, how it is funded 

and where the distribution outlets are, all 

of which I’d be most interested in reading 

up -especially how Tony Wilson and Zia 

Haque fared with their Sky Diving event 

last April 14! So I am enclosing the 

membership form and a small sub for use 

wherever there’s a need, and would be 

glad to receive confirmation that my 

application has been accepted along with 

whatever enclosures you might feel led to 

include. 

With very best wishes for your inspiring 

magazine… and for the vision that brought 

it into reality. Long may it continue to be 

an increasingly blessed resource to those 

precious older folk in our Bristol 

communities for whom the post office, the 

local pub, the corner shop are no more, 

and the daily battle against ever-changing 

advances in technology may likely subside 

into memory loss and the refuge of 

amnesia. 

Your magazine may well nip that in the 

bud. 

Looking forward to your reply. 

Every blessing 

Pauline Quintanilla, BOPF Member 

Letter from a Member 
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Local Organisations & Very Useful Numbers - perfect for the fridge! 

Advice Centres (offer advice on housing, benefits, debt and other matters):  

 St Paul’s (includes East Bristol) 0117 955 2981 

 South Bristol  0117 985 1122 

 North Bristol  0117 951 5751 (including Community Support at Home) 

Alive! 0117 377 4756  (activity sessions & staff training for care homes)  

Avon & Bristol Law Centre 0117 924 8662  

Avon Fire & Rescue 0117 926 2061 (free fire safety visits)  

Bristol Area Stroke Foundation (details P 14) 0117 9647657 Gatehouse Centre, Hareclive 
Road, BS13 9JNT . Open 9.15am-1.30pm  Mon & 9.15am-12.30am Tues-Fri 

Bristol City Council 0117 922 2000 (textphone 0117 357 4444)  

Bristol Community Transport 0117 902 0157 (for those unable to use mainline bus) 

Bristol Credit Union (community banking) 0117 924 7309 

Bristol Dementia Action Alliance 0117 968 1002  

Bristol Drugs (&Alcohol) Project: Older People's Service 0117 987 6016  

Bristol Grandparents Support Group: 07773258270, 
www.bristolgrandparentssupportgroup.co.uk 

Bristol Hate Crime Services  0800 171 2272 (to report incidents/seek advice) 

Bristol Home Library Service 07714 898558 (volunteers who choose and deliver library 
books to those who can’t easily get to a library themselves). 

Bristol Older People’s Forum  0117 927 9222 (full contact details P18) 

Bristol Citizen’s Advice Bureau 0344 111 444 or debt advice 0117 946 2588 

Bristol Mental Health 0117 919 5670   

British Red Cross—Bristol—0117 301 2606 / 0117 301 2619  (local services include short 
term support at home and loans of medical equipment) 

Bus Passes  (Bristol City Council) 0117 922 2600  

Care Direct 0117 922 2700, textphone 0117 903 6689 (Home care—and  Safeguarding - 
you can use to report any concerns)  

Carers Line 0117 965 2200 (Carers Support Centre, Bristol & S Glos) - lots of groups, 
support and information for local carers of any age 

Cruse Bereavement Care Bristol  0117 926 4045 (Mon-Fri 10am-12.30) 

Dementia Wellbeing Service 0117 904 5151  (weekdays 8am-8pm) 

Dial-a-ride  (Social Access) 0845 130 1875 

javascript:void(0)
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AGE UK Bristol:   Information & advice 0117 922 5353 

Telephone befriending 07910 743920, Computer learning 0117 929 7537  
Footcare  0117 929 7537, Housing support services 0117 928 1546 / 7 

FirstBus customer services 0117 244 4040 

Healthwatch Bristol 0117 269 0400 or Text bris followed by your message to:  07860 021 
603 (Healthwatch enables you to have your say about health & social care services) 

Independent Age 0800 319 6789  - local support including visits available 

Older People’s Services, Southville (SCDA) 0117 923 1039  

Lifeskills  0117 922 4511 (safety knowledge & skills to maintain independence) 

LinkAge 0117 353 3042  

LinkAge Macmillan Prevention and Re-enablement Project 0117 353 3042  

Pennywise 0117 9704548 (money advice) 

RNIB (formerly Action for Blind) 0117 953 7750  

RELATE (relationship and family counselling)—Avon region 0117 942 8444  

Royal Voluntary Service (Bristol & Somerset) 0117 9055003  

Shelter Bristol  0344 515 1430 (advice line—housing) 

Shopmobility 0117 955 9083 (mobility scooters to assist shopping) 

SSAFA Bristol & S Glos 0845 8500 510 

Stroke Association — Bristol office 01179 119351  

Talking Money (previously Bristol Debt Advice) 0800 121 4511  

Traveline 0871 200 2233 (for travel planning) 

Bristol U3A 0117 963 1032 / info@bristolu3a.org.uk  

or membership enquiries, 0117 950 6807 / membership @bristolu3a.org.uk 

Up Our Street - supporting residents in Easton & Lawrence Hill to get involved in their 
neighbourhood. Newsletter and events. 0117 954 2834  

Walking for Health  0117 352 1283 (to find a walking group in your area) 

WRAMAS 0117 352 1888 (welfare rights & money advice, run by the Council)  

WellAware Freephone 0808 808 5252 (free health and wellbeing information for Bristol & 
surrounding areas. Weekdays 9am—4.30pm (except Bank Holidays) 

WE (West of England) Care & Repair 0300 323 0700 (help with house repairs) 

WECIL (support for disabled people) 0117 947 99 11  

Details are accurate to the best of our knowledge.  If  your organisation’s details have changed 

please let us know. 

javascript:void(0)
javascript:void(0)
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ACAS Helpline 0300 123 1100, textphone 18001 0300 123 1100 

ActionFraud 0300 123 2040 (to report fraud including phone / doorstep scams) 

Action on Elder Abuse 0808 808 8141 (all forms of abuse including financial)  

Action on Hearing Loss (new name for RNID) 0808 808 0123 

Age UK (National) 0800 169 6565, advice line 0800 678 1174 

Alzheimer’s Society 0300 222 11 22  (National Dementia Helpline) 

Arthritis Care 0808 800 4050 

British Lung Foundation 03000 030 555 

British Red Cross 0300 456 1981 

Cancer Research UK 0800 800 4040  (‘speak to a nurse’) 

Carers UK 0808 808 7777  (support for carers) 

CSE: Home Energy Team 0800 082 2234 (energy saving advice) (and see P17) 

Citizens Advice Consumer helpline 03454 04 05 06 

Contact the Elderly 0800 716 543 (tea parties for older people) - South West office 01225 
873 812  

Compassion in Dying 0800 999 2434 (help with making a ‘living will’ & more) 

Cruse Bereavement Care 0844 477 9400   

Deafblind- Advice & Information Line 0800 132 320 (textphone 0800 132 320) 

DisabledGo www.disabledgo.com          Tel 01438 842 710 (and see P17) 

Equality Advisory Support Service 0800 800 0082 textphone 0808 800 0084 

Gas Safe Register helpline 0800 408 5500 (advice about gas safety / engineers) 

Hearing Information Service 0800 488 0106 

Independent Age 0800 319 6789  - advice line for anyone over retirement age 

MIND 0300 123 3393 - for anyone worried about mental health  

Macmillan Cancer Support 0808 808 00 00 

Marie Curie 0800 090 2309 

MS Trust - Helpline 0800 032 3839 

National Osteoporosis Society 0808 800 0035 (including information for men) 

National Pensioners Convention (NPC) 020 7383 0388—national umbrella body for 
pensioners’ groups. Individual membership also available 

National Helplines and Organisations 

http://disabledgo.com
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Contacting the Police: 

Call 999:   

• when it’s an emergency 

• a crime is in progress 

• someone suspected of a crime is 
nearby 

• when there is danger to life 

• when violence is being used / 
threatened 

Textphone 18000 in an emergency 

All non-emergencies — call 101 or 
textphone 18001/101 

You can also report crimes anonymously 
by calling  Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

Contacting the NHS  
For immediate, life-threatening 
emergencies, call 999. 
Call 111 (NHS Direct) if: 
• you need medical help fast but it's 

not a 999 emergency 
• you think you need to go to A&E or 

need another NHS urgent care 
service 

• you don't know who to call or you 
don't have a GP, or you need health 
information or reassurance  

North Bristol NHS Trust 0117 950 5050 
University Hospitals Bristol  0117 923 
000,  
NHS Choices www.nhs.uk 

NHS England 0300 311 2233 / Advice on health costs 0300 330 1343 

Neighbourhood Watch  - enquiries 0116 229 3118 

Parkinson’s - Helpline 0808 800 0303 

Patients’ Association 0845 608 4455  (voice of patients in health services) 

Pension Service 0345 606 0265, textphone 0345 606 0285 

Pensions Advisory Service 0300 123 1047 

RNIB 0303 123 9999 (supporting people with sight loss) 

Samaritans 116 123 (Bristol office 0117 983 1000) (for anyone in distress) 

Shelter Housing Advice Line 0808 800 4444 

Silverline 0800 4 70 80 90 - free confidential helpline providing information, friendship & 
advice to older people, open 24 hours a day, every day of the year 

Stop Hate UK  0808 801 0661 - 24 hour national LGBT hate crime helpline. 

Stroke Association  0303 3033 100  

SSAFA 0845 241 7141 - support for serving men& women, veterans & families 

TV Licensing 0300 790 6073 (including advice on payment and more) 

Warm Home Discount Scheme 0345 603 9439  

Winter Fuel Payment Helpline 0845 9 15 15 15  

Details  are accurate to the best of our knowledge.  If  your organisation’s details have 

changed please let us know. 

http://www.nhs.uk/NHSEngland/AboutNHSservices/Emergencyandurgentcareservices/Pages/AE.aspx
tel:0800%204%2070%2080%2090
tel:+443033033100
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Mental & Physical Health 

New policy hasn’t improved 
patients’ healthcare 

In 2014, the NHS introduced a new policy 

aimed at improving health in older age. It said 

that everyone aged 75 and over should have 

their healthcare managed by a ‘named and 

accountable’ general practitioner (GP) to keep 

them healthy and out of hospital. This means 

that whenever a patient needs advice or 

treatment from their surgery or health centre, 

a particular GP is responsible for their 

healthcare needs. 

At the University of Bristol, we conduct 

research about how well the NHS delivers 

healthcare, so we were interested to see if 

this new policy made a difference. We were 

keen to look at two things: firstly, if the policy 

did lead to older patients seeing the same GP 

more often, and secondly, if the new policy 

reduced emergency hospital admission. 

We studied healthcare information about 

thousands of older people living in England 

which had been gathered over the course of 4 

years: 2-year period before and 2-year period 

after the new policy was introduced, allowing 

us to compare healthcare received over time. 

Using this information, we found no 

improvement in older patients seeing more 

often the same GP, and no reduction in their 

emergency hospital admission. 

We have some ideas about why this policy 

may not have improved matters but are keen 

to know what YOU think? 

Contact Peter Tammes 

(p.tammes@bristol.ac.uk) if you’d like to chat 

about this work. 

Postal address: Centre for Academic Primary 

Care, Canynge Hall, 39 Whatley Road, Bristol, 

BS8 2PS. Phone: 0117 9287279 

kathleen.woodhouse@stmonicatrust.org.uk 

Older men at the margins: a 
study of older men’s 
experiences of seeking social 
engagement and combating 
loneliness in later life 
In collaboration with Age UK, this 2-year project 

seeks to identify ways of alleviating loneliness and 

reducing isolation for older men (65+) across hard

-to-reach and seldom-heard groups: older men 

living in rural areas who are living alone; older gay 

men who are living alone; older men with hearing 

loss; and, older men who are carers for significant 

others (family members, partners). The project 

includes a fourth group, single older men (65+) 

who do not belong to the above three groups, for 

comparison. The overarching aim is to develop an 

in-depth understanding of the ways in which 

marginalised groups of older men seek to 

maintain social engagement and social 

participation in later life. [http://

www.bristol.ac.uk/sps/research/projects/current/

older-men-at-the-margins/] 

Attending a workshop for older men with hearing 

loss (yes, that's me), I was reminded how isolating 

and intimidating the world of "normal" can be. 

Multiple factors (loss of hearing, poor sight or 

balance, pain, losing a partner, coming out of 

hospital, moving, etc) have additive effects and 

inclusion is elusive even with a myriad of 

community activities around the city. Everyone 

needs help at some time, and with consideration, 

people can be fully included to feel involved in 

social/work life. Ah, even at that enlightened 

workshop (ABOUT DEAF PEOPLE), I had to ask for 

hard to hear audience questions to be 

summarised by the platform. No one is perfect, 

and being inclusive is hard work, but surely well 

worth it.  

FFI contact: paul.willis@bristol.ac.uk, 

alex.vickery@bristol.ac.uk;  or email me about 

this article tony77487@gmail.com  

Tony Wilson, BOPF Trustee 

https://www.ageuk.org.uk/
mailto:paul.willis@bristol.ac.uk
mailto:alex.vickery@bristol.ac.uk
mailto:tony77487@gmail.com
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Out & About 

Want to win £10,000?  “Impossible”? 

I’m a sucker for quiz shows.  I watch them all, 

and have applied for several over the years. 

From “Celebrity Squares” with Bob Monkhouse, 

(that’s going back isn’t it) when I won £63, a lot 

of money in those days, via ‘The weakest 

Link’ (where the only thing I won was a nasty 

snarl)  to “Decimate”  (I won 6900 with my two 

partners) and in January  the BBC1 Quiz show  

“Impossible” (I’m not allowed to tell you yet) 

and I have loved them all. The procedure is 

always the same. Fill in the application form. 

make yours stand out in some way, (I usually say 

I’m a natural born show-off ) and if you are lucky 

someone will ring you and ask 10 or so 

questions down the phone. If you get through 

that, you may get asked to an audition, where 

20 or so other desperate show offs take their 

turn in talking about themselves for two minutes 

in front of a camera, and finally, the show itself. 

“Impossible!” is filmed in Glasgow, so I had  a 

lovely long train journey , which I enjoyed 

because it was  six hours  of sitting down and 

doing nothing, then I was picked up and taken to 

the BBC studios. Everyone was chatty  (nervous) 

and dragging cases because we had to take 

seven changes of clothes so the wardrobe 

people could choose what we would wear, and 

we unpacked them and showed them. We then 

had to go to the hotel, just along from the 

studios, and iron the chosen ones, and the 

women in the group particularly enjoyed seeing 

all the men gathered over the ironing tables in 

the annex!   

We filmed five shows, and Rick the gorgeous 

presenter and I developed a special relationship 

as he was able to tease me over the fact my 80 

year old fingers just weren’t quick enough to 

press the buzzer with the correct answers! My 

excuse is that I don’t do all that tweeting stuff. I 

met a great bunch of people, and enjoyed every 

minute. Age is no barrier, but those fingers 

might be! Why not have a go? 

Judith Brown, BOPF Chair 

Money 

MONEY, MONEY, MONEY, ISN’T 
FUNNY, IN A HIGH TECH WORLD 
(with apologies to ABBA) by Judith Brown 

How do you use money? With a card, by 
cheques, or cash? 
Whatever you do, it’s going to be more 
difficult because the way people are 
accessing their money is changing. According 
to the National Pensioners Convention, cash 
usage has dropped over the last ten years 
because of online shopping, and banks have 
shut down 2900 local branches in the last 
three years. 
There are now ‘banking blackspots’ where 
people have poor ATM provision or no cash 
machines at all. And the number of post 
offices has almost halved to 11,500. 
Many of us prefer face to face services, 
talking to real people (reduces loneliness) 
and we get peace of mind because we see 
transactions take place and get a paper 
record. We often prefer to pay cash for 
things. 
While some older people do use internet 
banking, around three-fifths of over 75s do 
not even regularly use the internet. Older 
people are more likely to be digitally 
excluded, especially in rural and outlying 
areas with poor broadband. 
These bank closures are likely to continue, 
with the subsequent damage to people with 
poor mobility, people in abusive 
relationships who use cash yet can’t get to 
an cash machine, debt management issues, 
and so on. 
The Post Office on which so many rely 
recently announced the plan to franchise 74 
Crown Post Offices, with almost a third of 
the whole Crown network going over to 
WHSmiths. Isn’t this just privatisation? If you 
think so you can support the campaign to 
stop this by (sorry) going online to 
www.saveourpostoffice.co.uk 
Extracted from Post Office, ATM & Bank 
closures and their effect on Older People. 
Briefing Paper January 2019 

http://www.saveourpostoffice.co.uk/
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to a 500 year old painting, met one of the 
curators, shared stories and tried our hand at 
paper weaving.  

• The sessions run when the museum is closed to 
the public so we can meet and view the 
exhibitions with plenty of space, and peace and 
quiet.  

• The group will be no bigger than 14 people.  

• If you don’t have your own transport, taxis can 
be arranged to and from your home and the 
museum. There are also buses that stop close 
by and if you are travelling by car there is 
parking nearby. 

• Don’t worry if there’s a session you can’t attend 
– just let us know in advance  

Dates: 25th February, 18th and 25th March and 
8th April, 10-12 pm 
For further information contact:  
Ailsa Richardson,  
Engagement Officer (Older People)  
Bristol Museum and Art Gallery  
https://www.bristolmuseums.org.uk/blog/
dementia-friendly-creative-cafes/  
Tel. 0117 9036 545 

Dementia Friendly Creative 
Cafes at Bristol Museum and Art 
Gallery 
For people living with dementia and their 
carers 

• The Creative Café sessions are aimed at people 
with early stages of dementia and their 
partner, friend or carer.  

• The sessions are open to anyone who is curious 
to visit the museum and meet new people.  

• An interest in art or craft is handy but no 
experience required.  

• You will receive a warm welcome from 
museum staff, volunteers and artists. There will 
be complementary tea and cake too.  

• The sessions are quite informal – you can drink 
tea and chat, visit the different areas of the 
museum and join in some creative activities, so 
far we have handled pieces of costume relating 

Out & About 
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Our friend Albert Stewart 

Charity Gift Aid Declaration 
Gift Aid is reclaimed by the charity from the tax you pay for the current tax year.  Your address is 

needed to identify you as a current UK taxpayer.  In order to Gift Aid your donation you must fill 

in the details below. 

I want to Gift Aid my donation of £______________ and any donations I make in the future to 

Bristol Older People’s Forum CIO 

I am a UK taxpayer and understand that if I pay less Income Tax and/or Capital Gains Tax than the 

amount of Gift Aid claimed on all my donations in that tax year it is my responsibility to pay any 

difference.  

Title _______  First name_______________________  Surname  _________________________ 

Full Home address  _____________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________  Postcode  _____________ 

Date  __________________  signature  _____________________________________________ 

Please notify the charity if you: 1. want to cancel this declaration, 2. change your name or home address, 
3. no longer pay sufficient tax on your income and/or capital gains.  If you pay Income Tax at the higher or 
additional rate and want to receive the additional tax relief due to you, you must include all your Gift Aid 
donations on your Self-Assessment tax return or ask HMRC to adjust your tax code. 

 
Please return this form to our freepost address: 

FREEPOST RLTY-EHKU-SYXB, BOPF, Canningford House, 38 Victoria Street Bristol, BS1 6BY 

N58Mar19 

ALBERT STEWART 

We are very sorry to report the death of our 
friend Albert Stewart.  Albert lost his long 
battle with Leukaemia on Friday 22nd 
February.  Albert was a long-time member, 
and active member of the management 
committee before we became a charity. His 
forthright views and outspoken and honest 
comments made him a man to be reckoned 
with, while his sense of humour made him a 
friend. Albert’s voice can be heard on the 
Bristol Ageing Better video made by 
Aardman Animations. He will be missed, and 
we send all our thoughts and good wishes to 
his wife and family. Rest well Albert, you 
deserve it.  
Judith Brown, BOPF Chair 
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BOPF & VIP Equality Data 

1.  What ethnic group do you identify as belonging to 
White 

English/Welsh/Scottish/Northern Irish/British  □   Irish □ 

Gypsy (including English, Scottish and Roma Gypsy) or Irish Traveller  □ 

Eastern European  □ Any other White background ___________________ 
Mixed / multiple ethnic groups 

White & Asian   □  White & Black Caribbean  □ White & Black African (non Somali)  □ 

Any other mixed/multiple ethnic background_________________ 
Asian / Asian British 

Bangladeshi  □  Indian  □  Chinese  □ Pakistani  □ 

Other Asian background____________________ 
Black / African / Caribbean / Black British 

African (non Somali)  □ Somali  □ 

Caribbean    □ Other Black / African / Caribbean_______________ 
Other ethnic groups 

Arab  □  Kurdish  □ Iranian  □  Turkish  □ Iraqi  □ 

Other ethnic group  _______________________ 

Prefer not to state my ethnic group  □ 
2.  Do you consider yourself to be a disabled person? 
Yes  □  No  □  Prefer not to say  □ 

If you identify with any of the groupings below and are happy to let us know please select the 
ones that apply. This information will help us better understand the needs of those taking part. 

Physical impairment  □ Visual impairment   □ Hearing impairment   □ 

Deaf BSL user    □ Learning difficulties   □ Mental and emotional distress  □ 

Health condition  □ 

Other_____________________________    Prefer not to say  □ 
3.  Do you identify as belonging to a faith group? 
Christian  □ Hindu  □  Muslim  □  Jewish  □  Sikh  □ 

No religion  □  Other  _____________________  Prefer not to say  □ 
4.  In relation to your sexual orientation do you identify as:   

Asexual  □ Lesbian/Gay Woman  □ Gay Man  □ Bisexual  □ Heterosexual  □  

Other  ___________________________  Prefer not to say  □ 
5.  In relation to your gender identity 
Do you identify as:   Male  □ Female  □ Other ____________ Prefer not to say  □ 

Do you identify as the sex assigned at birth? Yes  □   No  □ 

WHAT MATTERS TO YOU! please select three topics 

1. Get Online  □  2. Air Quality  □ 3. Public Transport □ 4. Housing for older people  □ 
5. Independent Living (help to stay at home)  □ 6. Mental Health □  7. Physical Health □  

8. Adult Social Care □  9. Participation (work/volunteering/leisure activities) □  

10. Assistive Technology□ 

N58Mar19 
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Canningford House, 38 Victoria Street, Bristol BS1 6BY, Tel: 0117 927 9222, 
email: bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk, Registered Charity Number: 1162616 

MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS include: 

FREE BOPF Newsletters; FREE Open Forum Meetings; information about the services in 
your community; Friends Ageing Better (FAB) FREE discounts; participation in 
consultations & surveys; having a voice and influence over Council Services 

N58Mar19 

FREEPOST RLTY-EHKU-SYXB, BOPF, Canningford House, 38 Victoria Street Bristol, BS1 6BY 

BOPF Membership is free, however if you would like to make a DONATION you can post a 

cheque made payable to Bristol Older PeopleΩs Forum and use our freepost address below. 

You can also donate online: www.bopf.org.uk/donate. Gift Aid form pg.5 THANK YOU 

Bristol Older People’s Forum (BOPF) in Partnership with 

Voice & Influence Partnership (VIP) & Age UK Bristol (Friends Ageing Better project) 

MEMBERSHIP FORM for CURRENT and NEW members 
Note: If you have received this newsletter by post then you are already a member of BOPF 

Title: ……..… First Name: ……………..…………….............…..  Surname  ………….……………….……………..…..... 

Partner/spouse (for joint membership with shared newsletter) 

Title: ……..… First Name: ……………..…………….............…..  Surname  ………….……………….……………..…..... 

Please tick one option as applicable:   □ continue my membership 

□ update my membership details □ cancel my membership □ new member 

Address: …………………………………………………...…………………………………………….………………….…….…………... 

Postcode: …..…...….....… Telephone/mobile:  ……....……..…...……..  Email:  ……………...………...….…….... 

DOB (DD/MM/YY): ……………………….…… DOB (Partner/spouse): …………….………….……… 

Receive the BOPF Newsletter by (please tick as applicable):  □ post and/or  □email 

□  I/We agree to join the Friends Ageing Better (FAB) FREE discount scheme and receive 
communications from Age UK Bristol and FAB. 

To comply with the new data protection regulations (GDPR) and remain a member or become a 
new member, please tick the box below. 

□ I agree for you to store and use my data for legal reasons associated with the running of the 
BOPF Charity, The Care Forum (lead partner of the Voice & Influence Partnership project), and  
Age UK Bristol (FAB project), and to provide me/us with its services and communications. 
You can find our privacy policy on our website: www.bopf.org.uk/privacy-policy. 
You have the option to have your data removed and terminate your membership.  For removal of your 
data with BOPF please email bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk or call 0117 9279222. For removal of your 
data with The Care Forum please email VIPadmin@thecareforum.org.uk or call 0117 965 4444.  For 
removal of your data with Age UK Bristol please email admin@ageukbristol.org.uk or call 0117 929 7537. 

Name:…………………………………….Signature: ……………………………………..Date: …………...……...   

It would help us if you could fill out the Equality Data Form on the back of this page.  Though this 
is not a requirement to becoming a member, equality data is required by our funders to ensure 

we are reaching everyone.   
Please return this form to our freepost address below. 

mailto:bopfadmin@ageukbristol.org.uk

